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Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

Introducing Payments4Schools – Online payment system for parents 
 

Worcestershire County Council and Tibberton CE First School are pleased to inform you that 

from 30th January 2015 you can now make payments using a debit or credit card for breakfast 

club and all school trips.  You can pay online, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, providing you with 

greater security and convenience, removing the worry of lost money and reducing congestion at 

the school reception. 
 

How to Pay? 
 

Online: Use our secure internet payment facility at: 

https://www.civicaepay.co.uk/Worcestershire/webpay_publicP4S/webpay/default.aspx 

(This link is also on the school website under “useful links” at the bottom of the Home page) 
 

What will you need to make a payment? 
 

1. Any debit or credit card 

2. Pupil name & pupil identification number (please find attached). 
 

We have invested both time and money in setting up Payments4Schools and anticipate that it 

will become the schools preferred method of payment.  For those who do not have a 

debit/credit card the old system can still be used making all cheques payable to Worcestershire 

County Council. 
 

If you have any queries please see Mrs Adams in the school office. 

 

Yours Faithfully 

 

 

 

Michelle Adams 

School Secretary 
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